DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
BUREAU OF NAVAL PERSONNEL

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20370 IN REPLY REFER TO

Pers 17-jazd-1722a

1 6 MAY 1977

Dear Mr. Young:

This is in reply to your most recent inquiry concerning Petty Officer
Roberto J. Delgado, Boiler Technician second class, United States Navy.

Upon receipt of your previous inquiry of February 14, 1977, a careful
review was made of Petty Officer Delgado's situation. Based on Petty
Officer Delgado's paygrade and time-in-service, he is considered a career-
ist. As such, he is assigned to duty in accordance with the sea and shore
rotational requirements of his rate and rating. Petty Officer Delgado's
shore tour ends in August and his tour of duty in Corpus Christi, Texas
cannot be extended. To authorize Petty Officer Delgado such special
assignment would be unfair to his contemporaries with similar desires to
whom this same consideration is not extended. Petty Officer Delgado is
scheduled for transfer to sea duty aboard the USS NORTON SOUND (AVM-1),
and it is expected that his reassignment will take place in August as
planned.

Thank you for writing. I regret that a more favorable reply could not be
provided.

By direction of the Chief of Naval Personnel:

Sincerely yours,

pecial Assistant

The Honorable John Young
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515




o JEHR YOUNG COMMITTEES:
14TH DISTRICT, TEXAS RULES

JOINT COMMITTEE
ON ATOMIC ENERGY

Congress of the Cnited States
BHouse of Representatives
Waghington, B.C. 20515

May 19, 1977

Hector P. Garcia, M.D.
1315 Bright
Corpus Christi, Texas 78405

Dear Dr. Hector:
!

This letter is in response to your recent letter concern BT2 Delgado's
efforts to retain Corpus Christi Naval Air Station-as his duty station.
Enclosed is the copy of a letter I have received from the Department of
the Navy, Bureau of Naval Personnel advising that Petty Officer Delgado's
tour cannot be extended.

I regret that the information contained in the enclosure is not
more favorable and hope you will contact me again whenever I can be of
service. I have also provided Petty Officer Delgado a copy of the
letter.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Encl.




